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Butler County Board of Elections 
Board Meeting Minutes 

November 4, 2024 and November 5, 2024 
 
The Butler County Board of Elections met on Monday, November 4, 2024, at 1:00 p.m., for the 
General Election. Roll call was taken, and present were Chairman Frank Cloud, Member 
mariann penska, Member Todd Hall, Member Chris Wunnenberg III, Director Nicole Unzicker, 
Deputy Director Eric Corbin and Steve Chaffin. 
 
Member Hall lead the pledge of allegiance.  
 
Chairman Cloud stated this is a special meeting and started discussion on the first item of 
business. Director Unzicker said Document 1 is in regard to a Correction of Registration List 
form 275 filing. She explained that the forms were filed on October 4th and 7th and the voters 
on these lists were inadvertently left off the board meeting documents on October 15th. The 
voters on List 1A have a notation in the notes field as to whether the records were able to be 
resolved or that there was no match and the record could not be resolved. She clarified that the 
research and any required changes were already made along with the other voter records that 
were submitted on October 4th and 7th.  
 
Deputy Director Corbin provided more background to the Board Members about what was 
taking place around the time the 257 forms were filed. He said the office had more than 4 staff 
members including the Director and himself who were hand typing the individual information 
provided from the paper challenges onto a spreadsheet and researching each one to allow for 
clear and transparent information for the Board Members and the public to view. The last 257 
forms were filed consecutively and processed within a few days during the time when the staff 
was working to finalize the preparations for early voting. The same duplication process the 
office was currently adhering to as directed by the Secretary of State Directive. While multiple 
staff members were working to resolve duplicates as required by the state not only throughout 
the year but in the days leading up to the registration deadline, in addition to that current 
process, four full-time staff members were pulled from their assigned duties to research 
duplicate voters which were often already researched and resolved by other staff members 
who we completing the normal process for duplicate registrations, creating additional steps to 
confirm the information because many records had changed since the filing. The staff had a lot 
of work with the thousands of duplicate records between the eighty-eight counties prior to the 
registration deadline to resolve, and although there was an additional workload and fewer 
people to help, our staff was  able to meet the required deadline by the State.  
 
Member Hall moved to grant the Correction of Registration List 1A; seconded by Member 
penska. Roll Call.  
Chairman Cloud  yea 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea  
 
Member Hall noted that the voters on List 1A that were resolved were indicated by, 
“cancelled,” “merged” or “kept.” 
 
Member penska moved to deny the Correction of Registration List 1A with no match; seconded 
by Member penska. Roll Call.  
Chairman Cloud  yea 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea  
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Director Unzicker introduced List 1B which contained one voter who was a “potential duplicate” 
that was not able to be matched. Member penska moved to deny the Correction of Registration 
List 1B with no match; seconded by Member Hall. Roll Call.  
Chairman Cloud  yea 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea  
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Director Unzicker introduced Document 2, Review and Approve Manually Remade Ballots as 
Needed. She explained that when UOCAVA ballots are sent to military or overseas voters they 
are often emailed to the voter. Voters are then required to print the ballot on paper and return 
a hard copy of their voted ballot to the Board of Elections by using the United State Postal 
Service or a private delivery company. Since the voters do not have access to paper with the 
same specifications used for domestic absentee ballots, the returned ballots must be remade 
by a bipartisan team of election officials so they can be scanned, uploaded and counted by the 
tabulation system. Chairman Cloud pointed out that the total on Document 2 was calculated 
incorrectly. The directors left the room to correct the document. Member penska moved to 
approve the remade ballots listed on the updated Document 2; seconded by Member Hall. Roll 
Call. 
Chairman Cloud  yea 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea  
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Member penska moved to go into recess; seconded by Member Wunnenberg. Roll Call: 
Chairman Cloud  yea 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea  
All in favor; motion carried. 
 
On Tuesday, November 5, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. Chairman Cloud stated the Board is back in 
session. Roll call was taken, and present were Chairman Frank Cloud, Member mariann penska, 
Member Todd Hall, Member Chris Wunnenberg III, Director Nicole Unzicker, Deputy Director 
Eric Corbin and Deputy Farthing.  
 
The Board reconvened to observe the pre-tabulation test of the server and the unofficial 
canvass. Director Unzicker presented the opening zero report of the pre-tabulation test for the 
Board Members to sign. They also signed the summary report, which matched the expected 
results. Then, they signed the closing zero report on the pre-test and the opening zero report of 
the unofficial canvass showing zero votes on the tabulation server.  
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Director Unzicker presented the Manually Remade Ballots Document 3. Director Unzicker 
stated there are an additional fifty-four UOCAVA voter ballots that were remade and four other 
ballots that needed to be remade. Member Hall moved to approve the remade ballots for 
tabulation, seconded by Member penska. Roll Call: 
Chairman Cloud  yea 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea  
All in favor; motion carried. 
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Director Unzicker said the next item of business is to review a ballot for voter intent on the 
presidential race. The Board members passed the ballot around the table and discussed what 
the voter’s intent could be. Member Hall said his opinion was that the voter marked three 
candidates for president and X’d out three. The Board members had a short discussion and 
concluded that the voter meant to cast their vote for Donald J. Trump. Member Hall moved to 
count the ballot’s presidential race for Donald J. Trump; seconded by Member penska. Roll Call.  
Chairman Cloud  yea 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea  
 

 
 
At 11:19 p.m. Chairman Cloud stated the Board is back in session. Roll call was taken, and 
present were Chairman Frank Cloud, Member mariann penska, Member Todd Hall, Member 
Chris Wunnenberg III, Director Nicole Unzicker, Deputy Director Eric Corbin, Major Craft and 
Captain Bucheit.  
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Director Unzicker provided the board members with the unofficial summary results with all 
precincts reporting. With no further business, Member Wunnenberg moved to adjourn the 
meeting; seconded by Member penska. Roll call: 
Chairman Cloud  yea 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea 
All in favor; motion carried. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 11:59 p.m. 
 
 
__________________________   __________________________ 
Frank Cloud, Chairman   Nicole Unzicker, Director 
 
 
 
__________________________  __________________________ 
Todd Hall, Member    Chris Wunnenberg III, Member 
 
 
 
________________________ 
mariann penska, Member  


